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What an adventure!!! We set off after our brief 
from Commander Cogan who let us know 
that the Prime Minister was placing his trust 
in us to bring home four soldiers who had 
fallen behind enemy lines in the Dwellingup 
area. Our EAS (Elite Attendance Squad) were 
armed with powerful weapons to protect the 
platoon in the event of enemy attack. We were 
prepared!

We engaged in manoeuvres like Commando 
Crawl, crate climbing, Splat ball, flying fox and 
team games. Each activity pushed us mentally 
and physically to be our best. When we 
struggled our friends were there to support us 
and ensure success of the whole platoon and 
mission.

The Dare Adventure people were terrific, 
encouraging us and guiding us on our mission. 
Our bellies were filled with delicious food and 
fresh oranges straight from the tree. Yum Yum!

Highlights were the night walk without 
torches. This allowed us to rely on our senses 

and team members to get home safely. Drill 
Sergeant Gould took out hunting parties 
that returned with bounty to share with 
the platoon. We sang songs and danced, we 
listened to ghost stories and whittled sticks, 
we toasted marshmallows and lit fires. There 
was nothing we couldn’t achieve. Some people 
were injured in battle but toughed it out, 
demonstrating courage and determination. 

In the end all four soldiers were rescued by 
brave search parties, we faced our fears and 
had the most wonderful time of our lives. We 
arrived back at school exhausted but wishing 
camp could have lasted for longer.

Thank you to Commander Cogan and Drill 
Sergeants Gould, Hunter and Nichols for their 
support and kindness….although we think they 
all got a little bit too much satisfaction from 
making us do push ups and run suicides. Luckily 
no one had to endure their ultimate threat 
….to sleep outside on the gravel!!!

CAMP WAS AWESOME!!!N
EW
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YEAR SIX CAMP (16-18 JUNE 2021)
By Lauren and Arman

Students last day

Friday 2 July

Students resume

Monday 19 July

CANTEEN

CLOSED 

FRIDAY 2 JULY



FACTION CROSS COUNTRY

www.adamroad.wa.edu.au
2

Tolerance Resilience Respect Endeavour Responsibility

OPERATION WILDERNESS



To further enhance the way we provide 
information to you about your child(ren)’s 
progress we will be conducting parent/teacher 
interviews at the beginning of third term.  
These will be conducted during the second and third weeks of 
the term and each teacher will have set times when they will be 
available.  This will include some out of school time in addition 
to time during the school day.  Details will be provided at the 
beginning of the term and sheets will be available outside of 
classrooms for you to select a suitable time.

Semester 1 reports will be sent home on Wednesday 30 June.  
Student reports may provide a basis for discussion at the parent / 
teacher interviews but the interviews will also be a time to raise 
other issues/questions you have.

By the time you read this we will hopefully have just completed 
another successful interschool cross country event at our school.  

I believe this is probably the largest junior sporting event in the 
South West and it is a credit to our school that it has such a high 
profile amongst the many schools that attend.  A massive thank 
you to Mrs Sheedy who does an exceptional job at organising and 
running sporting events at our school.

A big thanks also to Mrs Cogan, Mr Gould, Mr Hunter and Mrs 
Nichols for the around the clock care and support they provided 
our year six students during the recent school camp.  This was 
another triumph and has provided students with happy, life-
long memories.  Whilst enjoying the clear, rain free days the ice 
covered landscape that greeted campers on Thursday morning 
was an indication of just how cold it was!

I will be on leave for the first two weeks of next term.  During this 
time Mrs Fiona Gaetke will be taking on the Principal’s role.

GUY ASSER 
PRINCIPAL

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK
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BOOK WEEK
Embark on a reading adventure, explore 
‘Old Worlds, New Worlds and Other 
Worlds’ during Book Week 2021.
Children’s Book Week runs from Saturday 21 August - 
Friday 27 August - week 6 term 3.

The Children’s Book Council of Australia has brought 
children and books together across Australia during Book 
Week since 1945. During this time schools and public 
libraries have spent one glorious week a year celebrating 
books and Australian children’s authors and illustrators. 
Shortlists of recently published books are nominated 
and on the Friday before Book Week, the Book of the 
Year and winners in various categories are announced. 
These shortlisted books are on display in the library and 
teachers will be reading them to classes during the term. 

To celebrate this year’s theme, ‘Old Worlds, New 
Worlds, Other Worlds’, students in years K – 6 
are invited  to dress as a book character, author or 
something relating to the theme for our Book Parade on 
Friday August 27. Coordinate with friends and come up 
with a group costume, or go it alone – either way, it’s a 
great way to celebrate reading!  Students are encouraged 
to bring their book along to school with them if possible. 
Costumes do not need to be elaborate and can often 
be created from items already found at home. Use the 
holidays to start planning your costume, and be sure to 
visit the library early in Term 3 for more information!
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LUNCHTIME CONCERT
SINGER/SONGWRITER 
CODEE-LEE DOWN
On Friday our students were treated to 
a fantastic lunch time concert featuring 
Singer/Songwriter Codee-Lee Down who 
performed some great cover songs as well 
as some originals for our entertainment.  
This performance was facilitated by 
WAM (West Australian Music) as part 
of an initiative to make live music 
accessible to students in our schools.  
WAM are the peak music industry body 
of Western Australia. They play a key 
role in supporting and championing 
contemporary, original WA music.



‘The Mixed-Up Blue Tongue Lizard’ a book by 
Room 4 Year 2 – a tribute to Eric Carle.

THE MIXED-UP BLUE TONGUE LIZARD
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SAVE THE EARTH BINS 
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Stop polluting, it is bad, if you don’t stop the world will die, it will be stinky and 
yucky with all this rubbish. We need to stop and pick up all the rubbish, if you 

are reading this right now just go and pick up 5 pieces of rubbish. 

We need to save the earth so stop polluting!

Picture by Jazzara

By Jeremiah and Ahmed 

We need to save the earth by putting rubbish in the right bins.

SCRUNCHABLES
Scrunchables are 
plastics that you 
can scrunch like 
chip packets and 
plastic wraps, but 
remember don’t 
put the top of a zip 
lock bag in the bin, 
it is not allowed. All 
right?

FOOD SCRAPS
Food scraps are 
fruits and vegetables 
that have been 
eaten, that goes for 
every food. You can 
also put paper in 
the bin if it has food 
on it.

CANS AND 
JUICES BOXES
Cans and juice boxes 
are put in this bin 
to help our school’s 
World Vision child. 
This helps Thi Anh 
Nyuget Tang to get 
an education. Please 
remember to empty 
the liquid out and 
remove the straw.

RECYCLING
Paper and cardboard 
are some things that 
can be recycled, it 
is important to not 
waste it. It also helps 
the environment stay 
clean all the time.

LANDFILL
Landfill is the worst 
bin of them all. 
Putting rubbish 
in this bin will be 
bad because they 
leave rubbish in the 
ground forever to 
rot the planet and 
environment, so 
don’t do it the earth 
will die.
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THANK YOU P&C

Thank you to the P & C for their 
donation of $3000 to the library for 
the purchase of library books from 
Australian Standing Orders (ASO). 

ASO are a subscription service 
offering the best new releases from all 
Australian publishers, together with 
comprehensive teacher notes which 
provide ideas for classroom activities 
and discussion. 

Subscribing to ASO enables Adam 
Road Primary School library to 
acquire a wide range of quality book 
titles including fiction and non-fiction 
and feature books nominated in the 
Australian Children Book Council Book 
Week Awards.

Drop in to the library to view some 
of the amazing titles that we have 
received due to their generous 
support.
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P&C NEWS

Please follow us on our Facebook page Adam Road Primary P & C Association Inc. 



A message from Phillipa & Rhiannon 
We want to hear from you!! 
If you have any suggestions or feedback, please let us 
know! We want this service to represent our amazing 
families with the things they want their children to enjoy and 
achieve. 
How can we make this service better for you or your 
child? 
Flick us a text, an email, pass on a note, give us a call or 
pop in and see us to let us know what we can do for YOUR family!  

OSHClub News 
During this term we have introduced themes to each day to ensure that we are providing our children 
with a wide range of experiences when they attend Adam Road OSHClub. We have been focussing on 
our mental wellbeing through Mental Health Monday when we choose a mantra to learn about, 
understand and put into practice each week. Over the past few weeks our focus was on “I am Loving” 
and “I Help Others”. The children brainstorm what they think this might look like in our daily lives and 
discuss how we can focus on and practice these skills both at OSHClub and at home. 
Tuesdays we focus on news sharing with Tuesday Newsday, here the children are given the 
opportunity to practice their public speaking and oral presentation skills as well as active listening. 
Everyone is given a turn to share something with the group with a focus on belonging to the group. 
We have been celebrating World Music Wednesdays, our most popular day. The children have the 
opportunity to choose a country from the music box. We listen to music from that country, explore the 
cultural practices of that countries people, engage in crafts and sometimes try some different foods. 
This week we learnt about Argentina as one of our family’s parents came from Argentina we were able 
to share stories and traditions with the group. The children enjoyed exploring the culture and listening 
to the music from Argentina, and to learn first hand about some special cultural practices. 
Thankful Thursdays are all about reflecting on the little positive experiences we have each day. We 
have been having a Yarning Circle where we pass the talking stick and each share a positive thought 
with the group. This has become a fantastic way for our children to focus on the positive moments and 
to share in each other’s successes. 
Fridays we keep Flexible by handing over control of the program to the children. They get to decide 
what activities are done and when. It’s a lovely and relaxed way to end the week. 

 Coordinator: Phillipa Woods 
Educator: Rhiannon Godber 

Our Service Mobile: 0421 705 749 
OSHClub Accounts: 1300 395 735 

All families must be enrolled to attend the program, remember this is Free!! Please create an account online at www.oshclub.com.au all bookings and 
cancellations can also be managed via your online account. For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct at the program.

Do you have a special skill you would 
like to share with us? We are looking for 
people who might be interested in sharing 
their culture or special talent such as 
playing a musical instrument or speaking a 
second language. Come in and talk to us in 
room 14 if this sounds like you.  
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Term 2 – Dates To Remember
WEEK MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

10 21 June 22 June 23 June
Interschool Cross 
Country Yr3-6

24 June 25 June
Assembly Room 1

11 28 June 29 June 30 June
Reports home

1 July
P&C Disco

2 July
Students last day
P&C Free Dress 
Day
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Specialist Awards
Yr 3 – 
Rm 5 

Emerson

Yr 4 – 
Rm 11 

Charlee

Yr 4 – 
Rm 11 

 Matilda

Yr 5 – 
 Rm 13 
Abner

Yr 5 – 
 Rm 13 
Lola

Yr 5 – 
Rm 13 
Sara

Yr 5 – 
Rm 13 
Stella

Yr 5 – 
Rm 13 
Willow

Yr 5 – 
Rm 13 

 Xavier

Yr 6 – 
Rm 21 
Lauren

THIS WEEK’S ASSEMBLY Room 1, Year 1 at 2.15pm
Adult visitors should maintain physical distancing of 1.5 metres.

YEAR 1
Room 1	 Harmony
Room 2	 Mia 
Room 3	 Miesha

YEAR 2
Room 4	 Grace
Room 6	 Nikita

YEAR 3
Room 5	 Lyric
Room 7	 Willow
Room 8	 Korbyn

YEAR 4
Room 11	 Toby 
Room 13	 Chayce

YEAR 5

Room 18	 Airlie

Room 19	 Liam

YEAR 6

Room 21	 Arman

SEMESTER 1

Maths 
Effort and 

Achievement

YEAR 1
Room 1	 Raumati
Room 2	 Billie 
Room 3	 Hugo

YEAR 2
Room 4	 Charlli
Room 5	 Ava
Room 6	 Zachary

YEAR 3

Room 7	 Xhara

Room 8	 Korbyn

YEAR 4

Room 11	 Matilda 

Room 13	 Faren

YEAR 5

Room 19	  Jeremiah

YEAR 6

Room 19	 Douglas

Room 21	 Dot

SEMESTER 1

Art  
Effort and 

Achievement

YEAR 1
Room 1	 Jacob
Room 2	 Sasha
Room 3	 Lila

YEAR 2
Room 4	 Juno
Room 5	 Georgia

YEAR 3
Room 5	 Amity 

Room 7	 Jacob

Room 8	 Robyn

YEAR 4
Room 11	 Aisyah

YEAR 5
Room 13	 Willow

Room 19	  Vincent

YEAR 6
Room 18	 Charlotte

Room 21	 Sharn

SEMESTER 1

Reading  
Effort and 

Achievement

Canteen Closed



COMMUNITY NOTICES
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External stakeholders guide

Promotional resource kit

Fitter, Healthier Fitter, Healthier 
Happier!Happier!

The WA Country Health Service is funding 
the Better Health Program for kids and 
families across WA. We are currently 
enrolling participants in our term 3 program 
- please help us get the word out to your 
local community!
What is the Better Health Program?
The Better Health Program is a free, healthy lifestyle program 

for families.The program is evidence-based and is developed and 
delivered by qualified health professionals to support families with 
making sustainable health changes at home. Children (and their 
families) are eligible to participate in the program if they are:
•	 Aged 7-13 years
•	 Living in regional WA
•	 Above a healthy weight
If you would like further information about the program, please 
don’t hesitate to reach out via email, call us on 1300 822 953 or 
visit our website

Bunbury and Setagya became sister cities in 1992.  Since that time the two cities have held 
a number of exchanges in culture, art, trade, education and sport.  One of the longstanding 
exchanges is the Biennial Photo Exchange. Every other year the two cities exchange 
photographs taken by local amateur photographers.
Emerson, a junior member of PGoB (photography group of Bunbury), has his two awarded 
images along with the clubs images sent to Setagaya to be printed and displayed in their local 
museum.  The Exhibition runs until Sunday 11 July at BRAG.
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2021 ADAM ROAD PRIMARY SCHOOL  Term Three 
Wk Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat Sun 
1 19 July 

Students resume 
 
 
NAIDOC Week  

20 21 
 

22 23 24 25 

2 26 July 
Parent Interviews 

27  
 

28 29 
 
 
 

30 
 

31 1 Aug 

3 2 Aug 
Parent Interviews 
 
 

3 4 
 
 
 

5 6 
 
 
Assembly Room 18  

7 8 

4 9 Aug 
 
 
School Board 
Meeting 
6.30pm 

10 
 

11 
 
Electoral 
Commission Visit 
Rms 18,19 & 21 

12 13 14 15 

5 16 Aug 
 

17 18 
 
 
 

19 
 
 
 
 

20 
 
 
 
Assembly Room 2 

21 22 

6 23 Aug 
 
 
 
 
 
Book Week  

24 
School Photos 

25 
School Photos 
 
 
 

26 27 
Better Beginnings 
Kindy- 9am 
 
Book Week Parade 
12.45pm 
Family Picnic-1.15pm 

28 29 

7 30 Aug 31 1 Sept 2 
 

3 
 
 
 
Assembly Room 6 

4 5 

8 6 Sept 7 
 
 

8 9 
 
 
 
 

10 11 12 

9 13 Sept 
 
 

14 15 16 17 
 
 
 
Assembly Room 11 

18 19 

10 20 Sept 21 22 
 

23 
Students last 
day 

24 
School Development 
Day 

25 26 

H 27 Sept 
Queens Birthday 

28 
 

29 30 1 Oct 2 3 

H 4 Oct 
 

5 6 7 8 9 10 

 

 Start and End of Term  Public Holidays  School Holidays (students)  School Development Days 
 




